
Maketu-Te Puke Community Forum – 22 May 2023 

Issue/Concern  Progress  

No 1 Road – Safety and Repairs 
• Potholes. 
• Lack of lighting and reflective cat-eyes. 
• Issues with speed. 
• Quality of repairs being undertaken. 
• Flooding on the road. 

A report was presented at the Projects and Monitoring 
Committee on 8 August 2023 – “No.1 Road Rehabilitation 
and Widening Programme” – to proceed with pavement 
reconstruction and widening. The recommendations were 
resolved by the Committee. 
 
The report for this can be found here (page 145), and the 
minutes can be found here (see page 16) 

Pongakawa Bush Road concerns 
• Continued washing -out of road. 
• Disrepair of the road poses safety issues and concerns 

with emergency services access. 
• Concerns with blocked culverts exacerbating the 

concerns. 

A number of Service Requests have been raised by 
members of the public in relation to this issue. This is an 
ongoing issue that continues to be worked on by Westlink. 
 
Discussions are currently taking place to consider seeking 
funding from Waka Kotahi, to permanently address 
ongoing flooding and damages to the road. This is a work in 
progress. 

No 3 Road 
• Queries relating to the lack of maintenance on the last 70 

metres of the road. 

SR.23407 raised and directed to the Roading Department. 
 
Update received as of 4 October 2023: 
Council maintain No 3 Road approximately up until the 
driveway at 1382 No. 3 Road. Past this driveway it is 
considered a paper road which means that Council is not 
required to maintain the road. We have many paper roads 

https://westernbayofplenty.infocouncil.biz/Open/2023/08/PMC_20230808_AGN_2727_AT.PDF
https://westernbayofplenty.infocouncil.biz/Open/2023/08/PMC_20230808_MIN_2727.PDF


throughout the Western Bay of Plenty District.  
 
If maintenance has been carried out on this part of the 
road previously, it may have been private works where a 
property owner that uses that road has carried out the 
maintenance, or Council carried out work on the road as a 
one-off. Council is not required to maintain paper road 
and it is not within our current level of service to maintain 
paper roads.  

Drains on Jamieson Street (next to Lawrence Oliver Park) This issue has been reported to Council several times. Each 
time, contractors have responded in a timely matter, and 
rectified the issue and closed off Service Request. 

Pukehina Mowing and Main Turn-Off This issue was raised as a Service Request after the 
Maketu-Te Puke Community Forum on 4 April 2023. Staff 
have been in contact with Pukehina Ratepayers Association 
on this concern. The main turn-off area has been surveyed 
and a concept design is in the works. Currently the plan is 
to seal the area to formalise it as a rest area. This should 
help to prevent dumping in the area. 

 
 


